
Report 1- 2017 LAMU- NCMM, Wednesday , February 15.02.17   at  12.30– 15.00 
Present: Siri Høgseth. Camila Esguerra , Gladys Tjørhom, Mari Nyquist-Andersen , Kirsti Elisabeth Præsteng, Knut  
Andresen and Liv Bjørland.  
 
Item 1-1/17 The minutes from meeting  05.12.16 approved. 
 
Item 2-1/17 Short briefings. 

- GMO-inspection, probably March 1st. NCMM informed all employees in e-mail 13.02.17. The Health 
Directorate will have some interviews with employees and seems to pay special attention to procedures for 
adverse advents. 

- Fire-alarm for the fish facility 52:131 and the cooling room 51:052. In process by Forskningsparken. 
- The Senior safety representative/ledende verneombud for NCMM is now Kirsti Præsteng. Since BiO and 

NCMM has become one center Kirsti accepted the mission on the request from Med Fak.  
  

Item 3-1/17 The CO2- leakage report.  
- Introduction about the test-result by Knut Andresen. A leakage at 1 bar pressure may within a  short 
     time give high concentrations of CO2, and may represent  a health hazard for people in the room.                     

The STEL15min-limit of 15 000ppm was reached within 3-4 min. After another 4 min we measured above 50 000 
ppm which was the max reliable capacity range for the CO2 detector. The results measured were however a 
lot higher, and after closing the gas it took 14 min to reach the STEL limit  again. 

- Liv has to do some improvements on the form for checkups of CO2-tubings. New approval.   
 

Item 4-1/17 The NCMM report to Med FAC.  
- Deadline March 1st. Presentation of the report at the meeting. It was commented on the appraisal meetings. 

Appraisal meetings work for the administration, but some of the group leaders have not implemented 
appraisal meetings for their employees.  NCMM also needs to implement documentation of personnel 
training for each group. Today the registration of mandatory courses directed from UiO is recorded in SAP.  
 

Item 5-1/17 Question about defibrillator for NCMM.   
- NCMM and OsloTech do not have defibrillators. In Forskningsparken companies like Niva and Cicero have 

their own.  BHT has one defibrillator, and they recommend a UiO-procedure to get an overview of 
defibrillators at UiO.  EA has all together 7 at UiO. However it is up to each unit if they want to buy one. Each 
unit having a defibrillator must be aware of the responsibility and must  ensure HRL-training, maintenance 
and control/upgrading of the systems. Med Fac. does not recommend the installation. LAMU wants to do 
new consideration later autumn 2017.  
 

Item 6-1/17 Deviation reports in CIM- proposed closed.  
- The two deviation reports have been reported in LAMU earlier.  The deviations have been handled, and HSE-

coordinator recommended to close the cases.  Accepted in LAMU. 
 
Item 6-1/17 Miscellaneous.                  
 
Item 7-1/17 The 2nd LAMU-meeting 2017.    

- Send out a doodle. Suggestion: End of May or beginning of June 
 
Attachments for this meeting  
- Item 1  LAMU-report 4 -  05.12.16 
- Item 3  Form for the checkups   
- Item 6  Deviation reports 
 
Liv Bjørland  


